Staff Council Minutes
June 1, 2005
2:00 p.m.  Fireplace Room
Present:  Pat Allen, Lucy Burns, Jared Burton, Lynn Bynum, Billy Gant, Debi Griffin, Mary Harper, Sarah Justice, Dave Kline, Cheryl Lewars, Cheryl Love, Laura Richardson, Leigh Sherrill, Marilyn Staples, Pat Wheeler, and Jim Vargo.

Absent: Shannon Delaney, Hannah Holler Egea, Billy Gant, Linda Lally, Leslie Maxie-Ashford, Bruce Moore, Joyce Stephenson
1. Opening remarks were presented by Dr. McGowan concerning enrollment, fundraising, landscaping plans, recent personnel changes, etc.  
· Dr. McGowan indicated that freshmen enrollment for Fall 2005 is currently at 424 and well on the way to our goal of 450 students.  Residence Life is expecting 700 + students to be in residence.  We have increased our percentage of students from out of state.

· We are having a record Annual fund drive.  The fund raising for the stadium continues to be a challenge.

· The Strategic Plan report will be presented to the Board in October.

· Thanks to funds from Brown Foreman, we have engaged a talented man to create an overall landscape plan for the campus.
· We have had several recent personnel changes. Vince Maniaci, Wes Burgess, & Dave Wuinee are leaving Bellarmine University.  The position held by Vince will be restructured into two positions.  The University is searching for both a VP for Development and VP for University Relations.  We will be hiring an outside search-consulting firm for the VP of Enrollment Management.  Scott Davenport, a former Pitino assistant from U of L, is joining Bellarmine.     
2.
Review of minutes from the April Staff Council meeting.  Minutes were accepted as written and will be posted on the Staff Council website.
3.  Lynn Bynum made several announcements:

- 
Staff handbook copies will be distributed next week.

- 
We will soon have an online program for discrimination and harassment training for staff, faculty, and students.

- 
Roy and Brandon are working on a program that will show the accumulated and remaining vacation days on our check stubs.  

4.  Welcome Hannah Holler Egea  - Hannah is our newest Staff Council member and will be representing Academic Affairs.  
5.  Committee Reports 
Communications Committee -  Sarah Justice: The committee is starting to work on the June newsletter.  It will feature Governor’s Scholars; Joe O’Toole and Jim Mitchell (staff members who each have 30 years’ tenure with the University); employees retiring; SOARs; summer camps; and the faculty/staff retreat.

Employee Affairs & Benefits Committee: Mary Harper reported that the committee will review the staff handbook to see if any further clarifications or scenarios could be helpful.

Social and Community Activities Committee: Jared Burton and David Kline are the new co-chairs of this committee.

Staff Development Committee: No report at this time.

Nominating/Elections/Bylaws Committee: Cheryl Love reported that the committee continues to work on the Bylaws.  
Coordinating Committee:  Laura Richardson reported.  Over the summer, the Coordinating Committee will examine the structure of the staff council, committees, and committee responsibilities.  We spent the 2004-05 budget money on paper and door prizes that we can use throughout the next year.  We established August 17th as the date for staff council breakfast.  
Submitted by:

Debi Griffin

Secretary/Treasurer
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